28 Decembrr §2

ROBERT A. SARRAFIAN

Treasurer -~ Wynnewood ACYDA Ghhpter
Ss. Sahag and Mesrob Armenian Church
595 Greenviwm Lane

Havertown, WA 19083

Dear Robert,

We were happy to rectdéve your note and check covering the Wynnewood ACYOA
Chapter dues for the 1982-83 year. It is good to know tiist your Chapter is
again operating and that you met the prescibed deadiine of the National
Organization regarding dues.

In case you were not infommdd, the dues money to the National Orggnization 1is
sent to the ACYOA Central Council Treasurer for deposit into the National
Ereasury. The following thme and address should be in your reference:

RALPH DERASADOURTAN

Treasurer - 8CYOA Central Council
29720 North BayshoueeDrive

Lake Bluff, IL 60044
[312~234-3951]

[NOTE: All checks for the national Organization should be made out to
"ACYOA Central Council]

Enclosed are various forms you may or may not have. Kindly use them as needed.

One last note, we ask that whenever forwarding dues menay, that you also forward

a list of members which the dues cover. The 1ist should include the name, address,
z1ip code, and use the spacified form (see enclosure). In this way,ywe are able

to maintadn our files, as well as properly send out the official ACYOA National
Membership CArd direct to the member. Cards will be mailed out beginning in
January and February. UhenCard may be used for discounts and spetial admissions

to ACYOA Regional and National events and activities.

Weeldok forward to seeing you when we visit your parish later this year. May ywu
enjoy this wonderful holiday season.

Sincerety yours,
JAMES MAGARXAN

Executive Seceetary — ACYOAr
AC¥0Ase of the Armenian Church




